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NATIONAL EYE DONOR MONTH 

HON. JOSEPH R. PITTS 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. PITTS. Mr. Speaker, since President 
Ronald Reagan declared the first celebration 
in 1983, the Eye Bank Association of America 
(EBAA) and its 97 member eye banks have 
designated March as National Eye Donor 
Month—an opportunity to honor eye donors 
and corneal recipients, and increase aware-
ness of the need to donate eyes. 

Through corneal transplants, over 1,000,000 
people have had their sight restored since the 
EBAA’s inception in 1961. This is precisely 
why it is so important to educate the general 
public about the donors and their families who 
afford life-changing corneal transplantations 
for over 50,000 people annually. 

Of the EBAA’s 97 member eye banks, five 
are located in Pennsylvania, and they have a 
deep-rooted commitment to restoring sight by 
providing corneas for sight-saving transplant 
procedures. In 2010, charitable eye donations 
made by Pennsylvania residents allowed our 
state eye banks to provide in excess of 2,900 
corneal transplants to help our fellow Penn-
sylvanians regain their sight, and almost 1,200 
corneas for research and educational pur-
poses. 

The Pennsylvania eye banks’ efforts have 
not gone unnoticed, changing the lives of 
thousands of Pennsylvanians through the self-
less gifts of donors and their families. 

The Center for Organ Recovery & Education 
in Pittsburgh will soon offer surgeons pre-cut 
corneal tissue, which will greatly enhance 
post-operative recovery time for those recipi-
ents undergoing Endothelial Keratoplasty. 

In Hershey, the Gift of Life Eye Bank edu-
cates the public about eye donation and co-
ordinates the recovery and allocation of cor-
neas for transplant. Serving the eastern half of 
Pennsylvania, southern New Jersey and Dela-
ware, the Gift of Life Eye Bank also supports 
research into the causes and cures of blinding 
eye conditions. 

Located in the City of Brotherly Love, the 
Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley recently 
acquired the latest technological device to pre-
pare donated cornea tissue for the most mod-
ern, highly-effective surgical techniques. 

For over 52 years, the Lions Eye Bank of 
Northwest Pennsylvania in Erie has been 
dedicated to sight restoration. In November 
2011, they accomplished a first; procurement 
of a cornea from a living donor and successful 
transplantation into a young man from Phila-
delphia. 

Celebrating 55 years of eye banking, the 
Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Eye Bank in 
Bethlehem is a charter member of the EBAA, 
and to date, has placed over 25,000 corneas 
for transplantation. 

Even with the tremendous advancements 
eye banks have made in corneal transplan-
tation, much remains to be done to offer more 
people the opportunity to receive life-changing 
corneal transplants. 

I encourage all Americans to register to be-
come eye donors. Inform your family of your 
wishes; designate yourself as a donor on your 
driver’s license; and register as an eye donor 
through your state donor registry. 

I urge my colleagues to work with their local 
eye banks and the EBAA to promote the im-

portance of eye donation and its life-enhanc-
ing effects on corneal recipients. 

During March 2012, let us remember the 
donors whose gifts of sight make corneal 
transplants possible, celebrate the corneal re-
cipients whose lives are forever changed and 
work with the EBAA and its member eye 
banks to continue restoring sight worldwide 
through public education and ongoing ad-
vancements in corneal transplantation. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO CHARITY 
STRASZHEIM 

HON. TOM LATHAM 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. LATHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the achievements of Charity 
Straszheim of Story City for receiving a cov-
eted Fullbright award to study and conduct re-
search abroad this academic year. 

The Fullbright Program is sponsored by the 
United States Department of State, Bureau of 
Education and Cultural Affairs. This program is 
known as America’s flagship international ex-
change program. First established by Con-
gress in 1946, the Fullbright Program has 
served the purpose of building mutual under-
standing between American citizens and the 
rest of the world. Appropriations from the 
United States Congress, participating foreign 
governments, and private sector contributions 
fund the Fullbright Program. The program has 
exchanged over a quarter of a million people 
in more than 155 countries, since its inception. 
Pamela’s host country for the 2011–2012 aca-
demic year is the Czech Republic. 

To receive a Fullbright award is truly a great 
honor. Recipients of this award must dem-
onstrate significant leadership potential in their 
chosen field and are selected on the basis of 
their academic or professional achievement. 
The experiences provided by this program en-
sure that tomorrow’s leaders are both knowl-
edgeable about the world and well-rounded. 

Mr. Speaker, it is a profound honor to rep-
resent future leaders like Charity from the 
great state of Iowa in the United States Con-
gress. I know my colleagues in the United 
States Congress will join me in congratulating 
her for receiving this prestigious award. I wish 
her the best of luck in her studies and future 
career. 

f 

IN MEMORY OF JAMES LENARD 
MALLON 

HON. PETE SESSIONS 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. SESSIONS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
with the Hon. KAY GRANGER to honor and re-
member Mr. James L. Mallon, a baseball 
coaching legend at Southwestern University in 
Georgetown, Texas. Coach Jim Mallon passed 
away on Sunday, February 28, 2012 following 
complications from heart surgery. 

After five years with the San Francisco Gi-
ants organization and the completion of his 
Masters degree from Baylor University, Coach 
Mallon began his collegiate coaching and 

teaching career at Southwestern University in 
1971. Under his leadership, his teams won 
multiple championships. Most notably, in 1984, 
his team finished third in the National Associa-
tion of Intercollegiate Athletics (NAIA) World 
Series. During his 33 years, he had an im-
pressive record of 1,197 wins against 601 
losses. In 2005, he received the prestigious 
Lifetime Achievement Award from South-
western University and was inducted into the 
NAIA Hall of Fame in 1992 and the Hall of 
Fame at Southwestern University in 2010. 

Aside from his successful career, Coach 
Mallon positively impacted the lives of count-
less students. Those he coached knew first-
hand of his passion for baseball, his caring 
nature, and the candid yet valuable advice he 
offered, which guided so many of them 
through life in the face of difficulties. He was 
loved, admired, and respected by all who 
knew him. Indeed, Southwestern University 
and the baseball community have suffered a 
great loss. Coach Mallon is survived by his 
loving wife, Jane; his sons, Jeff and Jarret; 
and a multitude of friends throughout the State 
of Texas. 

Mr. Speaker, we ask the House of Rep-
resentatives to join us in mourning the loss of 
Coach Mallon and in offering his family and 
friends our sincere condolences. May the 
peace of God be with those he loved and sus-
tain them through this hour of sorrow. 

f 

RECOGNIZING DR. WILLIAM 
EISENHARDT 

HON. GEORGE MILLER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. GEORGE MILLER of California. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today with my colleague Con-
gressman MIKE THOMPSON to recognize Dr. 
William Eisenhardt, President of the California 
Maritime Academy, as he retires after nearly 
46 years of public service and 11 years as 
President of the Academy. 

Dr. Eisenhardt is a native of Baltimore, 
Maryland, and a 1966 graduate of the United 
States Naval Academy, where he earned aca-
demic stars in engineering. During the Viet-
nam War, he served as a naval flight officer, 
earning the Air Medal and Navy Commenda-
tion Medal among other personal and unit 
decorations. After his active duty service he 
attended Duke University, where he earned 
his Masters and Ph.D. degrees while also 
teaching as a visiting professor. 

Before coming to the California Maritime 
Academy, Dr. Eisenhardt spent 18 years at 
the Maine Maritime Academy as a faculty 
member, Commandant, and then Provost. 
Upon leaving, he was awarded an honorary 
doctorate of science in recognition of his ac-
complishments in international maritime edu-
cation and his service to the Maine Maritime 
Academy. 

Dr. Eisenhardt is a career educator with a 
lifelong dedication to maritime education. He 
began his 11 year Presidency at Cal Maritime 
in July 2001 and his accomplishments are nu-
merous. Under his leadership, the Cal Mari-
time Academy has increased its exposure to a 
variety of external audiences. Dr. Eisenhardt’s 
efforts have resulted in Cal Maritime being list-
ed by both U.S. News and World Report and 
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Forbes magazines as among the top public 
colleges in the country. During his tenure, Dr. 
Eisenhardt has doubled and diversified the 
academic offerings and enrollment at Cal Mar-
itime. The campus has now become the most 
culturally diverse maritime academy in the 
U.S. with 20 percent of the cadets being 
women and over 30 percent from minority 
groups. 

Cal Maritime’s operating budget has also in-
creased by nearly 50 percent and major cap-
ital improvements have exceeded $39 million 
with another $46 million in the planning and 
construction phase. Dr. Eisenhardt has over-
seen a five-fold expansion in charitable giving 
to the campus from alumni, industry, parents 
and friends. He was also responsible for se-
curing the largest charitable donation in the 
Academy’s history: $3 million from the Amer-
ican Bureau of Shipping, used to establish the 
ABS School of Maritime Policy and Manage-
ment. Cal Maritime also boasts the world’s fin-
est Maritime Simulation Center, a new $15 
million facility for which he led the planning 
and development. In the 2008–2010 academic 
years the Academy was awarded just under 
$11 million in federal grants and special 
project allocations, the most ever in the history 
of the institution. 

Dr. Eisenhardt currently serves as a board 
member of the Solano County Economic De-
velopment Corporation and is the former Chair 
of the Council of State Maritime Academies & 
Colleges Consortium. He was active in the 
founding of the International Association of 
Maritime Universities and currently serves on 
its Executive Board. In addition, he serves on 
the Board of Directors of the San Francisco 
Marine Exchange and the Northern California 
Maritime Security Committee wherein he was 
awarded a U.S. Coast Guard Certificate of 
Merit in 2005 for providing leadership in help-
ing to set up maritime security protocols. 

Mr. Speaker, I invite my colleagues to join 
me in honoring Dr. William Eisenhardt for his 
tireless and dedicated service to his country 
and higher education. I also join his wife Kath-
ryn, two daughters Elizabeth and Kristin, col-
leagues, and friends in congratulating him on 
a successful and fulfilling career, and a very 
well-deserved retirement. 

f 

A TRIBUTE TO DOCTOR JIMMY 
SENTEZA 

HON. TOM LATHAM 
OF IOWA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. LATHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the achievements of Dr. Jimmy 
Senteza of Urbandale for receiving a coveted 
Fullbright award to lecture and conduct re-
search abroad this academic year. 

The Fullbright Program is sponsored by the 
United States Department of State, Bureau of 
Education and Cultural Affairs. This program is 
known as America’s flagship international ex-
change program. First established by Con-
gress in 1946, the Fullbright Program has 
served the purpose of building mutual under-
standing between American citizens and the 
rest of the world. Appropriations from the 
United States Congress, participating foreign 
governments, and private sector contributions 
fund the Fullbright Program. The program has 

exchanged over a quarter of a million people 
in more than 155 countries, since its inception. 
Jimmy’s host country for the 2011–2012 aca-
demic year is Uganda where he will proudly 
be representing Iowa’s own Drake University. 

To receive a Fullbright award is truly a great 
honor. Recipients of this award must dem-
onstrate significant leadership potential in their 
chosen field and are selected on the basis of 
their academic or professional achievement. 
The experiences provided by this program en-
sure that tomorrow’s leaders are both knowl-
edgeable about the world and well-rounded. 

Mr. Speaker, it is a profound honor to rep-
resent leaders like Dr. Senteza from the great 
state of Iowa in the United States Congress. 
I know my colleagues in the House will join 
me in congratulating him for receiving this 
prestigious award and I wish him the best of 
luck in the future. 

f 

TEXAS INDEPENDENCE DAY 

HON. TED POE 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 1, 2012 

Mr. POE of Texas. Mr. Speaker, throughout 
history, people who have been abused by op-
pressive dictators have stood up and risked 
their lives in the name of freedom and inde-
pendence. 

Freedom fighters are the most powerful 
catalysts for change and their potential to alter 
history is unlimited. 

This country knows the power of revolution 
better than any other. On July 4, 1776, after 
fighting for independence from Britain, the 
founding fathers signed the Declaration of 
Independence. 

But there is another independence day that 
is not to be forgotten. For Texans, July 4th is 
not the only day to celebrate independence. 
This Friday, March 2, we will celebrate the 
176th anniversary of Texas Independence. 

Texas, a part of Mexico, had enjoyed the 
privileges of citizens under the Mexican Con-
stitution of 1824. 

Trouble started when Santa Anna became 
dictator of Mexico and abolished the Constitu-
tion and took away civil rights. 

This led to the outbreak of revolution in Oc-
tober of 1835, both from Tejanos, Texans of 
Spanish and Mexican descent, and people 
from the United States. 

Santa Anna with his three armies invaded 
Texas to put down rebellion. So on March 1, 
54 Texians, including Lorenzo de Zavala, 
Thomas Rusk, Antonio Navarro and Sam 
Houston, gathered in the small village of 
Washington-on-the-Brazos. 

Inspired by the American Revolution and the 
United States Declaration of Independence, 
the delegates drafted a Declaration of Inde-
pendence overnight. 

The declaration was signed on March 2 and 
the Republic of Texas was officially estab-
lished. 

As these determined delegates declared 
independence, Mexican dictator Santa Anna 
and several thousands of enemy troops closed 
in on an old beat-up Spanish mission that we 
now call the Alamo. 

But Texas defenders stood defiant, stood 
determined. They were led by my hero, a law-
yer by the name of William Barrett Travis who 
was just 27 years old. 

The Alamo and its 186 Texans were all that 
stood between the massive army of invaders 
and the people of Texas. 

The Alamo defenders who entered the 
Alamo on February 23, were a rag-tag group 
of relentless patriots, made up from nearly 
every state in the Union and 13 foreign coun-
tries, including Mexico. 

Their ages were 16 through 67, at least 9 
were Tejanos, and they were all volunteers. 
They were mavericks, revolutionaries, farmers, 
shopkeepers, and freedom fighters; and they 
came together to fight for something they be-
lieved in: freedom. 

These freedom fighters held off an entire 
army of several thousand for 13 days. They 
would not relent. 

During the bloody siege, Travis penned 
what would become the most famous letter in 
Texas history. 

He said: ‘‘I am determined to sustain myself 
for as long as possible and die like a soldier 
who never forgets what is due his honor and 
that of his country. 

‘‘Victory or death.’’ 
Unfortunately, Travis’ call for help was not 

answered in time. 
After thirteen days of glory at the Alamo, 

Commander Travis and his men sacrificed 
their lives on the altar of freedom and the 
Alamo fell on March 6, 1836. 

Because heroes like Travis, Davy Crockett 
and Jim Bowie held out for so long, Santa 
Anna’s forces took such great losses they be-
came battered, demoralized and diminished. 

Captain Juan Seguin and his company of 
Tejanos joined General Sam Houston who 
had the time he needed to devise a strategy 
to rally other Texas volunteers and defeat the 
invaders. 

In the middle of the afternoon on April 21, 
1836, General Sam and his boys routed a 
larger Mexican army yelling, ‘‘Remember the 
Alamo!’’ The rest is Texas history. 

The war was over, and the Lone Star flag 
was visible all across the broad, bold, brazen 
plains of Texas. 

Texas remained a nation for 9 years—some 
Texans wish Texas was still its own nation. 
Texas claimed land that now includes part of 
New Mexico, Oklahoma, Colorado, Kansas, 
Wyoming, even up to the Canadian border. 

In 1845, Texas was admitted to the Union 
by only one vote when a Louisiana Senator 
changed his mind. By its admission into the 
United States, Texas may divide into five 
States, and the Texas flag is to fly even with 
the U.S. flag and not below it. 

Texas Independence Day is a day of pride 
and reflection in the Lone Star State. This 
week we remember that Texas was a glorious 
nation once and won freedom and independ-
ence because some fierce volunteers fought 
to the death for liberty over tyranny. 

Freedom has a cost. It always does. It al-
ways will. 

And as we pause to remember those who 
gave their lives so that Texas could be a free 
Nation, we must continue to remember those 
Americans that are currently fighting in lands 
across the seas for our Nation. 

There are freedom fighters all over the 
world today who are fighting the same fight 
against tyrants. It is history like ours that gives 
them hope for success. 

Celebrate Texas independence today and 
pay tribute to all our Texas heroes like William 
Barrett Travis. 
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